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The STCU Governing Board, at its 29th meeting, made the following decisions: 
 

 Approved nine (9) regular projects (including continuations) for a total of USD $250,000 + 
€1,020,510 (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved six (6) STCU-Moldovan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative projects for 

a total of USD $124,989 and €16,906 (subject to funds availability). 
 

 Approved nine (9) STCU-Azerbaijan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative projects 
for a total of USD $370,409 and €50,711 (subject to funds availability). 

 
 2010 Administrative Operating Budget (AOB) approved as presented (Total $1,778,340):  

sharing ratios for the 2010 AOB will be USA – 27.87%, EU – 47.94%, and Canada 24.19% 
(subject to funds availability).  

 
 Approved Supplemental Budget (SB) as presented with $92,000 & €31,000 for Activity 04.01, 

$20,000 & €7,000 for Activity 05.01, $40,000 & €13,000 for Activity 09.01, and $20,000 & 
€7,000 for Activity 13.01, according to pledged amounts by each Funding Party, as well as 
$880,000 assigned to Activities by the USA, €760,000 assigned to Activities by the EU, 
$1,280,000 assigned to Activities by CA and $12,000 assigned to Activities by Partners. 

 
 Approved the creation of Supplemental Budget #15 – Partner Promotion & Support Program 

(Canada) and Supplemental Budget #16 – Partner Promotion & Support Program (EU). 
 

 Accepted the 2008 STCU Annual Report as presented. 
 

 Accepted the December 31, 2008 Financial Statement Audit Report and Management Letter as 
presented. 

 
 Approved greater than ten (10) percent overspend of 2008 Administrative Operating Budget 

(AOB) Subscriptions and Publications, Building Supplies, Legal Services, and Other 
Professional Services line items. 

 
 Approved greater than ten (10) percent overspend of 2009 Administrative Operating Budget 

(AOB) Bank Fees - Offshore and Building Supplies line items. 
 

 Rejected the results of the tender for the auditor of the Year Ended December 31, 2009 and 
December 31, 2010 STCU financial statements, and instructed the STCU Secretariat to 
perform the tender again taking into account the instructions of the Governing Board. 

 
 Confirmed extension of current Executive Director (US) Andrew A. Hood for a two-year term 

beginning on August 8, 2010. 
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